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Attendees

Renee Batts, NC Community College System

Kelly Blasky, Charlotte AHEC

Kathy Boyd, National Association of Social Workers

Heather Carter, NC Division of Aging and Adult Services

Sally Cameron, NC Psychological Association

Cris Clarke, Carolina Geriatric Education Center

Dot Crawford, Senior Tarheel Legislature

Sarah Doughty, UNC-CH School of Nursing

Anita Davie, Regional D Area Agency on Aging

Audrey Edmisten, NC Division of Aging and Adult Services

Mary Edwards, NC Division of Aging and Adult Services

Nedra Edwards-Hines, NW Area Health Education Center

Larry Freeman, NW Area Health Education Center

Rebecca Hunter, NC Healthy Aging Network

Bobbi Matchar, Duke Center for aging Family Support Program

Jane Miller, NC Division of Public Health

Gina Price, NC Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

Kay Paksoy, National Association of Social Workers

Nancy Warren, NC Division of Aging and Adult Services

Ellen Schneider, Carolina Geriatric Education Center/Institute on Aging

Debbie Webster, NC Division of MH/DD/SAS

Agenda

· Welcome, Introductions, Mental Health and Aging News Briefs (Mary Edwards, NC Division of Aging and Adult Services)
· Overview of Mental Health Coalitions (Debbie Webster, NC Division of Mental Health/Developmental Disabilities/Substance Abuse Services) 

· Review of Draft Mission, Committees (Debbie Webster) 

· Progress to Date (Ellen Schneider, Carolina Geriatric Education Center/ UNC Institute on Aging)

· Committee Breakout Charge (Rebecca Hunter, NC Healthy Aging Network)

· Small Group Breakouts

· Groups and Facilitators

· Dissemination, Rebecca Hunter, NC Healthy Aging Network

· Training, Larry Freeman, Northwest AHEC

· Advocacy, Debbie Webster, NCDMH/DD/SAS
· Small Group Reports 
· Next Steps (Mary Edwards)

Welcome

Mary Edwards welcomed the group.  Attendees introduced themselves and gave brief updates about their organization’s mental health and aging initiatives.

Overview of Mental Health Coalitions

Debbie Webster discussed other statewide mental health coalitions and their value. She shared the article “Mental Health and Aging Issues: The Case for Coalition Building How to Manual.”  The article emphasized the need to set sound, attainable, and realistic goals and the fact that coalitions allow advocacy to be much stronger.

The Coalition discussed the importance of keeping momentum, knowing your goals, choosing winnable battles, and honing in on content. We also need to understand the direction of the public mental health system.
Review of Draft Mission and Committees
After a brief discussion, the Coalition approved the following:

· Mission: Focus attention on the mental health needs and substance use of older adults, build community capacity, and support advocacy and action
· Committees

· Advocacy - Building awareness of the mental health needs of older adults

· Training - Developing workforce capability to serve older adults

· Dissemination – Promoting broad adoption of evidence-based practice

Each committee will establish its own goals.

We agreed that the coalition will primarily have a community-based mental health focus.

Future presentation topics might include hoarding or a speaker from the Academy of Family Physicians.

Action: Cris Clarke will send an article to the listserv about why people don’t discuss depression with their physician.  

Progress to Date

Ellen Schneider shared the progress of Coalition activities to date:

· Mental Health and Aging Coalition website has been established: http://www.med.unc.edu/aging/cgec/nc-mental-health-and-aging%20
· Mental Health and Aging Coalition listserv—all members are welcome to e-mail relevant information or news using the listserv

· A spreadsheet of mental health and aging training courses in the state has been compiled; the spreadsheet is sortable to find the subjects/dates/locations that may fit your needs (sent with the notes)

· Exemplary mental health and aging practices in the state (in progress)

Per group discussion, one goal of the Coalition could be to increase the number of courses specific to mental health and aging by a certain number or percentage each year.  The Training workgroup should examine the kind/type of courses we should be offering; whether certifications for professionals are needed; preferred training models such as webinars; and whether the course should be cross-disciplinary.  Access to web-based, free training is extremely important.

Action: Ellen and Cris will add a list of resources to the MHAC website.
Mental Health and Aging Resources

Members offered the following as good resources for mental health and aging:

· Portal of Geriatric Online Education (POGOE)--Sign up is free, just need user name and password.  Has some great training: http://www.pogoe.org/.

· American Psychological Association—is posting mental health and caregivers webinar from 9/14:  http://www.apa.org/.

Small Group Breakout Charge

Becky Hunter discussed that we want to be able to look back and see that our group has “moved the needle” through our three breakout groups: Advocacy, Training, and Dissemination.  Groups were asked to complete a template with goals, action steps for moving forward during the next six months.  The notes from the three workout groups are attached.

Next Steps:

· Committee leaders should follow up with members prior to the next meeting.  

· For MHAC members not yet on a committee, Ellen will survey them and ask them to choose a committee.

· The Steering Committee will put together an agenda for the meeting.  

The next meeting will be in January.  Ellen will send out a “Doodle” request for members to indicate their availability.


	
	
	


	
	



